Washington Township Board of Adjustment              
 October 1, 2014


Chairman Spina called the regular Meeting of the Board of Adjustment of October 1, 2014 to order at 7:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:      
Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Robert Bridgman, Geoffrey Price, Morris Bauer
Alternate Members:
Dorothy Walter
Members Absent:
Harvey Ort, Frank Baguiao, Mark Soga,
Others Present:  
Engineer Leon Hall, Attorney Gail Fraser, Planner David Banisch, Secretary Barbara Margolese
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT - Adequate notice of this meeting was published in the Observer-Tribune on January 17, 2013 and posted on the Bulletin Board on the same date.  Notices were mailed as requested. 

Pledge of Allegiance  
 MINUTES
1.  September 3, 2014 Regular Meeting 

A motion was made by Mr. Price to approve the regular meeting minutes of September 3, 2014 as presented, seconded by Mr. Bridgman. A voice vote was taken and the motion carried.

Ayes:    Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Robert Bridgman, Dorothy Walter, Geoffrey Price,   Morris Bauer   Nays:  None      Abstentions: None
The meeting was opened to the public for items not on the agenda.
No comments were received and the meeting was closed to the public for items not on the agenda.

APPLICATIONS
1.  Dean & Margaret Calderwood - Block 12.05, Lot 22.01 – R-5 Zone – 1.11 Acres - “C” Variance Application - Proposed addition of a front porch which will be within the required front yard setback – Completeness Determination


The applicant, Mr. Dean Calderwood introduced himself and the proposed project along with the requested variance. The Board reviewed Engineer Hall’s review letter dated 9-26-14.  Mr. Calderwood explained regarding comment #12 that he had only applied for a zoning and building permit in 2011 and had not been before the Board.  Mr. Hall noted that the submitted zoning table had many errors on it and that they should be corrected.  It was also noted that the application form Part A had not been filled out completely.  Planner Banisch referred to his letter dated 9-29-14 noting that the requested front yard setback should be 67 feet 2.4 inches instead of the requested 68 feet 6 inches.  
A motion was made by Mr. Bauer, seconded by Mr. Averett to deem the application incomplete for the noted deficient items.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried.

Ayes:  Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Morris Bauer, Dorothy Walter, Geoffrey Price, Robert Bridgman      Nays:  None     Abstentions: None



Attorney Fraser reminded the applicant to have all submission items in to the Board office at least ten days prior to the November 5th meeting and to send the public notice out ten days prior as well.  Mr. Price noted that the numbers on the submission for the existing right side and proposed left side at the bottom do not add up, and that these should be corrected.
2.  Hackettstown Hyundai – Block 4, Lots 1 & 7.02 – 28 Route 46 – C-2 Zone- Prelim. & Final Site Plan with “D” Variance – Completeness Determination


Engineer Hall stated that the applicant had not submitted the information that was noted as deficient in his last review letter and he recommended that the application be deemed incomplete.
A motion was made by Mr. Bauer, seconded by Ms. Walter to deem the application incomplete.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried.

Ayes:  Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Morris Bauer, Dorothy Walter  
Nays:  None     Abstentions: Geoffrey Price, Robert Bridgman
3.  Marc Aumick - Block 13.01, Lot 17 – R1R2 Zone – .69 Acres - “C” Variance Application 

Proposed addition of a garage and mudroom which will be within the required side yard setback 


Mr. Marc and Mrs. Kim Aumick, the applicants, were sworn-in.  Mrs. Aumick stated that she and her husband are proposing to construct a two-car garage with a mudroom which will encroach into the required side yard setback.  Engineer Hall stated that in his 9-26-14 review letter he recommends that the application be deemed complete.  
A motion was made by Mr. Averett, seconded by Mr. Bauer to deem the application complete.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried.

Ayes:  Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Morris Bauer, Dorothy Walter, Geoffrey Price, Robert Bridgman      Nays:  None     Abstentions: None


Planner Banisch and Engineer Hall were sworn-in.  Mr. Banisch noted that the required front yard setback for the R1R2 zone where the property is served by public sewers and public water would be 50 feet and therefore the applicant is not required to get a variance for the 56.5 foot front yard setback being proposed. Mr. Banisch stated that the side yard setback variance is needed as the required setback is 25 feet and the applicant is proposing 17 feet 2.4 inches. 


Engineer Hall noted that the driveway appears to be aligned in such a way that it will make it difficult to access the proposed garage and for backing out of the garage and turning around.  He recommended that this be reconsidered by the applicant.  Mr. Hall noted that the proposed coverage has 750 square feet to spare so it should not be a problem regarding impervious surface; however, if the lot coverage does exceed the 15% maximum limit than they would need the Engineer’s approval. 
A motion was made by Mr. Bridgeman, seconded by Mr. Price to grant the side yard variance for the proposed 17.0 feet with the changes that were noted by Engineer Hall’s 9-26-14 report and that an as-built is submitted which has been certified by a Professional NJ licensed land surveyor showing the distance to the side property line from the garage.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried. 
Ayes:  Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Morris Bauer, Dorothy Walter, Frank Baguiao, Geoffrey Price, Robert Bridgman  Nays:  None     Abstentions: None

4.  Manny Fuel - Block 59, Lot 30.01 - 359 Fairmount Road – Proposed Canopy over existing fuel pumps - Site Plan with “D” Variance for expansion of a non-conforming use & “C” Variance for front yard setback - Completeness Determination


Engineer Hall informed the Board that the lighting plan submitted by the applicant was not done by an engineer and that the application should be deemed incomplete.  
A motion was made by Mr. Bauer, seconded by Mr. Bridgman to deem the application incomplete.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried.

Ayes:  Anthony Spina, Morris Bauer, Dorothy Walter, Frank Baguiao, Geoffrey Price, Robert Bridgman  Nays:  None     Abstentions: None



It was noted that the applicant had noticed for the public hearing satisfactorily.  Attorney Fraser announced that the notice is to be carried and that no further notice is to be given for the next meeting.

5.  Kevin Dorlon – Block 8, Lot 8 – 67 Drakestown Road – Use Variance for Assisted Living

     Approval 2011- Extension Request



Mr. Bauer recused himself for this application due to a conflict of interest. The applicant’s attorney, Robert Greenbaum introduced himself and stated that the applicants, the Dorlons, are requesting that the Board grant a three year extension on their use variance approval which was granted in 2011.  Mr. Greenbaum apologized for last month’s nonattendance by the applicant and that there had been some confusion regarding the date.  The applicant, Mr. Kevin Dorlon also apologized.  Mr. Dorlon stated that after the approval was granted in 2011, he and his wife began visiting financial institutions and paid a financial analyst to carry out a financial analysis for their loan application.  He stated that the property was listed to get potential partners interested.  Mr. Dorlon stated that he and his wife are still dedicated to this project.  Attorney Greenbaum noted that the sale was for the portion of the partnership not the whole property.  Mr. Dorlon stated that they had spoken with the Chelsea Assisted Living company and that they wanted to take over the whole project.  He stated that they still believe that this is the best use for this property.



Chairman Spina stated that he is uncomfortable with granting a three year extension. Mr. Averett agreed stating that a shorter period of time would be better.  Ms. Walter, Mr. Price, and Mr. Bridgman agreed as well.  Mr. Bridgman stated that he felt the assisted living use is a good use for the property but he would feel comfortable with a 12 month extension.  
A motion was made by Mr. Price, seconded by Mr. Bridgman to grant a 12 month extension for the use variance approval. A roll call vote was taken and the motion carried.

Ayes:  Elliott Averett, Anthony Spina, Dorothy Walter, Geoffrey Price, Robert Bridgman 
 Nays:  None     Abstentions: None                    

DISCUSSION - CORRESPONDENCE
1.  Vouchers
The motion to approve the submitted vouchers for Gail Fraser - $530, Anderson & Denzler - $1462.72, and for Banisch Associates - $169.00 was made by Mr. Bauer and seconded by Mr. Price. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the motion carried.

Mr. Averett made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Bauer.  A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Barbara Margolese, Secretary 

October 1, 2014
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